
Feb. 2, 2024 

Kathy Hunter, Ac5ng Execu5ve Director and Secretary 
Washington U5li5es and Transporta5on Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE: Docket UE-231031 Puget Sound Energy’s Electric Tariff Revision 

I would like to express my full support of Puget Sound Energy’s revised tariff filing of January 18, 
2024. As noted by PSE in the filing, the proposed extension of Schedule 150 is a temporary 
measure designed to maintain the current regulatory status un5l a comprehensive Value of 
Solar study (VOS) can be conducted. The proposed study would serve as a guide for future work 
to determine a successor tariff that is fair and equitable. 

RCW 80.60 establishes a minimum net metering requirement of "four percent of the u5lity's 
highest demand in 1996." This requirement should in no way be misconstrued as a limit, as 
there are several u5li5es that have exceeded the 4% threshold. PSE is not required to end this 
tariff at any point, and the Commission is also not obligated to discon5nue net metering at this 
threshold for any of the u5li5es it oversees. 

Please approve PSE’s temporary filing regarding Net Metering Schedule 150. 

Sincerely, 

Blake Mennella 
Project Manager, Whidbey Sun and Wind 
Resident and PSE Customer 
Langley, Washington 98260 
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